Jordan Township
January 25 2021

Present Timothy Morris Supervisor, Donna Theibert Clerk, Patricia Nemecek Treasurer, Steven Houtman & Darla Pawson Trustees.

Meeting called to order at 6:00 P.M. with the pledge of allegiance.

Motion to approve the minutes made by Nemecek second by Pawson with all in favor.

Treasurer’s report was acknowledged.  At this time Nemecek wanted it into the minutes that she was not thrilled with having a meeting while the state is in shut down due to the COVID. She feels this is setting a poor example.

Paid bills were acknowledged

Motion to pay pending bills was made by Nemecek second by Houtman with all in favor.

Sheriff Dean reported on the stats of 2020.  He also wanted the township to know about the Fire Works ordinance that is still being worked on.

Commissioner LaVanway sent a report to the board.

Old Business
· Dennis Kenney reported on the ticket given to Robin Clark. The court date is on Wednesday January 27, 2021. Theibert asked about paying Kenney $12.00 per hour for court time. A Motion was made by Nemecek second by Houtman with all in favor.
New Business
· Theibert reported that the BOR school is set up to take place at the Computer Center. She also had the Poverty Exemption Resolution to be approved. This was approved
· Morris reported on the roads to be repaired.  He is still waiting on the price from the road commissioner.  The roads being looked at is Morris road, Stanek road from M-32 to the curve, and if possible Pesek & St. John’s Rd

· Theibert reported that she filed the FOIA for both the State of Michigan Police Dept. and Michigan Open the Books.

· After talking to MTA Theibert found out that the budget meeting should actually be part of the March meeting and not a separate meeting. This will be done in the future. 

· The annual meeting has not been done by most townships in the state for several years.  Because there was no annual meeting in the year 2020 the president was set for no annual meetings.  All of the board decided not to have annual meetings in the future.

· A new salary resolution was established with a Motion from Houtman second by Pawson with all in favor. At this time Nemecek let the board know that she would be losing out on the SET money from the state.  She stated that she would be due $1387.50 for the 835 parcels.  The board authorized a check be made for this amount. The salaries will be Supervisor $7500.00 Treasurer and clerk $9000.00 and trustees $1500.00, These will be annual.
· King was at the Ambulance Authority meeting and sent a report to the board.

Public Comment: None

Adjourn: 7:13 P.M.

Timothy Morris Supervisor                                                                                                            Donna Theibert Clerk
